










TREE COMMISSION STAFF REPORT 
CITY of KEY WEST 

 
PROPERTY: 1214 Laird St 
 
ENFORCEMENT CASE NUMBER: TC2025-0001 
 
On March 21, 2025, during an inspection for a dicot removal application, it was discovered that (3) 
buttonwoods in the front yard had been heavily trimmed, improperly, without authorization resulting in 
the loss of the canopies of all (3) trees. I asked the property owner via email on March 31st who was 
hired for the trimming work, and Michele Miano stated that Shorty’s Tree and Lawn was hired for both 
the removal and trimming work, and she sent a screenshot of the invoice.  
 
TREE PHOTOS: 
 

 
August 2022 Google Streetview of 1214 Laird St 
 



 
A photo of the front yard at a similar angle as the Aug 2022 Streetview and a photo of a larger 
buttonwood with its canopy removed.  

 



 

 
A photo of the other (2) Buttonwoods with their canopies removed. 
 
 
Recommendation:  

1. Property owner should be required to allow the trees to grow for (2) years and fill back in 
before doing any maintenance trimming that is not necessary out of safety concerns 

2. The Tree Company shall pay a fine into the Tree Fund, receive Tree Ordinance Training from 
the Urban Forester, and create a training program for his employees. 

 
             
PREPARED BY:             
Mckenzie Fraley 
 
Mckenzie Fraley 
Urban Forestry Manager 
City of Key West  
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